STATE OF INDIANA)

                            SS)

COUNTY OF CLAY)

David Parr, President of the Clay County Commissioners, called the June 22, 2005 Special Meeting of the Clay County Board of Commissioners to order at 9:30 A.M.  Mr. Parr opened the meeting and stated the purpose of the meeting was to address issues with the County employees health plan. Those present included Commissioner David Parr, Commissioner Charlie Brown, and Joseph M. Dierdorf, Auditor of Clay County who made a record of the proceedings to wit:
IN THE MATTER OF THE COUNTY EMPLOYEES HEALTH PLAN
Mr. Parr opened the meeting and announced that the purpose was to consider changes to the tier structure for the 2005-2006 plan year and the cost to employees.

Mr. Parr asked why the County was paying 100% for employees, but was charging only 80% for dependants.  Ms. Kathy Dunn, of Dunn and Associates, explained that about five  years ago the County decided to fund the County’s portion at 100% and charge 80% of the cost for dependants.  Ms. Dunn stated that she had been instructed by the Commissioners to draft a proposal to lower the cost of family coverage  She further stated that at the plan year end the County should have approximately $150,000 in their fund.  This amount would represent a normal balance for a normal year.
Ms. Dunn stated that based on current enrollment numbers the County would need to fund about $450,000 for the next plan year.  Regardless of how the Commissioners set the tier costs the total; figure of $450,000 would have to be met.  Any changes in the dependant fees charged, and more especially lower amounts in any category would raise the contribution level of the County.  At this point many calculations were made on various potential enrollments within the tiers and potential rates set by the Commissioners.  Virtually any change to the rates charged for family coverage, aside from the employee contributing more, resulted in the County incurring more expense.

Mr. Dierdorf offered that the County budget ran from January 1 through December 31, while the health plan ran from July 1 through the following June 30.  Any increase in costs would result in an additional appropriation request from the County Council.

Mr. Parr asked if the County could simply charge a “flat rate” per individual insured.  Ms. Dunn responded that due to the difference between insuring children and adults, and with respect to the size of our group, it would be very difficult, at best.  Mr. Parr stated that regardless of how the numbers were shifted the overall cost remained the same and cost the County extra; funds that were not there and not budgeted.
Mr. Brown moved to retain the same tier levels and costs.  Mr. Parr seconded the motion.  Motion passed 2-0.

IN THE MATTER OF ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Brown moved to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Parr seconded the motion.  Motion passed 2-0
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